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Owners of Storm-Damaged Properties Can Reduce
2013 Real Property Taxes by Providing Notice to
the Assessor by January 9, 2013

Many New Jersey properties suffered severe and even catastrophic damage as
a result of Hurricane Sandy and the subsequent nor'easter which occurred in late
October and early November of 2012. Owners of these properties should be aware
that they can reduce their 2013 real property taxes as a result of such damage.
However, to obtain this reduction, the property owner must provide notice of the
damage to the municipal assessor by January 9, 2013.

As background, New Jersey annual property tax bills are determined based
upon annual property assessments which reflect the fair market value of the property
as of October 1* of the immediately preceding year. Thus, 2012 assessments reflect
fair market value as of October 1, 2011 and the 2013 assessment will be based on
value as of October 1, 2012. A little used state statute, however, N.J.S.A. 54:4-35.1,
requires that a property be assessed as of January 1% of the tax year (three months
after the normal valuation date), where the property's value was "materially
depreciated" as the result of damage or alteration to a structure occurring between
October 1* and the end of the year. Use of this later valuation date means that the tax
bill will be based on a lower assessment reflecting the reduced value of the property
caused by the damage. Use of a lower assessment will cause a proportional reduction
in the annual tax bill.

To obtain the reduced assessment, the statute requires that the taxpayer notify
the assessor of the damage or alteration prior to January 10® of the assessment year.
If such notice is provided, the assessor must value the property as of January 1%
rather than the preceding October 31,

Since damage from the recent storms occurred after October 1%, owners have
the right to have the 2013 assessment date for impacted properties moved back from
October 1, 2012 until January 1, 2013, in which case the assessment will reflect the
diminution in value caused by the storm damage. To obtain the lower assessment,
taxpayers must notify the municipal assessor of the damage on or before January 9,



News from Bisgaier Hoff, LLC

2013. If notice is not provided by that date, the 2013 tax assessment for the property
will reflect the normal October 1, 2012 pre-storm valuation date.

Note that the procedure for obtaining the reduced assessment described above
is not limited to properties which suffered storm damage. It is available in any
situation where the value of a property is reduced based on damage or alteration to a

structure between October 1* and December 31 of any year. It can be utilized even
if the alteration was intentional, such as where a property owner has a structure
demolished during the last three months of a year. For more information, contact
David Oberlander, Esq. of Bisgaier Hoff, LLC.
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